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The Scroll

Congregation Shaara Tfille

 84 Weibel Avenue, Saratoga Springs, NY 12866
Phone: 518-584-2370  Fax:  518-584-5226

E-mail: saratogajcc@albany.twcbc.com
www.saratogasynagogue.org

 Calendar of Events
September

  2-Friday Family Friendly Service..…7:00pm

  6 Sisterhood………………….……..……..5:30pm

11-Men’s Club Breakfast…….…….……9:30am

11-Jewish War Veterans..……….……11:00am

13-Board Meeting…………………………5:30pm

17-Selichot Services…………….………..8:00pm

20-Havurah Vatik……………………..….11:00am

25-Erev Rosh Hashanah…………………7:00pm

26-Rosh Hashanah-Day1……………….9:00am

26-Tashlich…..………………………….……4:00pm

27-Rosh Hashanah-Day2…………….…9:00am

October

  3-Sisterhood………………………………….……5:30pm

  4-Erev Yom Kippur………………………………6:00pm

  4-Ma’ariv………………….………………….……..6:30pm

  5-Yom Kippur………….………………….…….…9:00am

  5-Mincha………….……………………….……….4:45pm

  5-Break-the-Fast…………………………………7:15pm

  7-Friday Family Friendly Service…….……7:00pm

  9-Breakfast and Sukkot Decoration……..9:30am

10-Sukkot Day 1 Service……..………….….…9:00am

11-Sukkot Day 2 Service………………….……9:00am

12-Board Meeting……………………….……….5:30pm

17-Shmini Atzeret Yitzchak Service……….9:00am 

17-Lite Dairy Dinner…………………….……….5:30pm

17-Simchat Torah Service…………..…….…..6:00pm

18-Simchat Torah Service………….….………9:00am

23-Men’s Club Breakfast…………….…………9:30am

23-Jewish War Veterans………………………11:00am

25-Havurah Vatik…..…….…………………..…11:00am


Regular Services

Mondays & Thursdays……………………..……9:00am

Saturdays………….…….……………………………9:30am 


Office Hours 

Monday-Friday……………………..…9:00am-1:00pm


Hebrew School 

See Calendar…………………………..5:30pm-7:15pm


For Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur, an area in the 
basement will be set up with drinks and snacks for 
young children. Unfortunately, child care could not 
be provided this year. As such supervision will need 

to be provided by a parent(s).

From the Desk of Rabbi Marmon


As the High Holy Days come into view over the horizon, this year my 
mind is on the sometimes forgotten fall holiday that sneaks in 
behind: Sukkot (or Succoth, if you hanker for old-timey 
transliterations that won’t upset your computer’s spell checker). 
There is a very straightforward reason for this: as a new homeowner, 
I’m going to need to buy/build a new sukkah this year!


Let’s take a moment to think about what a sukkah is and does. Whether in your yard or on 
your balcony or on the grounds of a communal building, a sukkah takes a piece of empty 
space, nothing but open air, and transforms it for a week into a sacred domain. Even 
before the holiday is fully complete*, the sukkah’s purpose is complete and – assuming it 
made it to the end – it transforms into nothing but an incompletely shady box of outside 
air. (*Sh’mini Atzeret is simultaneously the last day of Sukkot and a holiday of its own; it is 
separate and a part. The mitzvah of living/sitting in the sukkah no longer applies, though it 
is a custom outside of Israel to still recite kiddush in the sukkah on the first day of Sh’mini 
Atzeret. We do this because it is also the second day of the seventh day of Sukkot – which 
is Hoshana Rabbah – but we don’t use the sukkah at all on Simchat Torah, though it is 
actually the second day of Sh’mini Atzeret. Now, try to explain that to your non-Jewish 
friends!)


There are a number of valuable lessons in the simple idea of the sukkah. First, we learn 
that sanctity is what we make of it. An old person is nothing more to nature than a person 
who is old, but when we treat them with deference and respect for their experience, they 
are an elder. Saturday is just another day of the week, unless we make it Shabbat. Aside 
from our health and safety, almost everything we hold dear is of value because of the 
meaning we create and invest it with, not because of anything intrinsic to it. The corollary 
of this is that we have the power to decide what people and things we hold sacred, what 
we regard as ordinary, and what we revile. Let us choose wisely.


Continued on Page 8


Serving the greater Jewish community since 1911


David Friedmann – Lost and Found Portraits of the Prague - Jewish Community 1940-1941

Tuesday, August 30 at 7 p.m.


David Friedmann’s daughter, Miriam Friedman Morris, will discuss finding his lost portraits and the 
surprising connections she made piecing together the story. Details have been provided in the July/
August Scroll. Further details will be provided in the Preident’s Sunday email blasts. Masks and proof 
of vaccinations to enter the building will be required. A donation of $5 will be requested. 
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The Board of Congregation Shaara Tfille 

Rabbi………………Rabbi Boaz Marmon


Board of Directors 
Linda Bertrand………………….…President

Pamela Polacsek……………Vice President

Ted Orosz………………………..…Treasurer

Deborah Sabin………………..…..Secretary


Board Members 
Eileen Woodcock…………Youth Education

Allen Kasin…………….………..…Cemetery

Allen Kasin……………………Gabbi Liaison

Robert Katzman………..….…Legal Advisor

Sharon Dunn…………..….…Board Position

Larry Paltrowitz……..………Board Position

Piper Lutbak……………..….Board Position

Judith Ehrenshaft…….…..…Past President


Committee Chairs 
Religious………………..……Allan Polacsek

Membership…………..……..…Seth Rosner

Fundraising………….…………………….…

Budget………………………….….Ted Orosz

Strategic Planning…….…Pamela Polacsek

Sisterhood Liaison……….Judith Ehrenshaft

Men’s Club Liaison….………Allan Polacsek

House and Grounds…….…Skip Woodcock

Bingo Liaison………….……Michael Fischer

Pull Tab Liaison………..….Carole Polacsek

Endowment Fund…..…….Robert Katzman

Scroll………………..………Michael Fischer

Facebook Liaison…………..Deborah Sabin

Web Liaison…………………Deborah Sabin

Office Administrator…..…Carole Leakakos

Rabbi Marmon’s office hours:

To reach the Rabbi, you may either call the office 
or call the Rabbi directly at his number listed in 
the synagogue directory.


Office Hours: Office hours are 9:00am-1:00pm.


Carole’s Request: Email communications to the 
office and for Scroll submittals are requested to 
be sent to the synagogue email address at 
saratogajcc@albany.twcbc.com . The deadline for 
Scroll submittals of text is the 10th of the month 
prior to the next Scroll (i.e. October 10th for the 
November/December Scroll). 

Covid Controls: If you will be attending services 
in-house, we ask that you bring your own Tallis and 
Yarmulka. Masks and proof of vaccination are 
required to enter the building.


Communications

• We are trying to communicate more with our members and 

friends by email. We have been sending out weekly if not more 
often, email messages. If we do not have your email address, or if 
y o u a r e n o t s u r e i f w e d o , p l e a s e s e n d i t t o : 
saratogajcc@albany.twcbc.com so we can add it to our contacts.


• We have a phone tree that sends out messages from the 
synagogue. If you are not receiving the messages, please call the 
office and provide Carole with your phone number.


When You Need Something

• If you know of a congregant who would like a home or hospital 

visit, call Carole in the office. Cynthia Flax and Roberta 
Gottesman have generously started a sunshine outreach to our 
friends in the synagogue.


• Call the office at 518-584-2370 if you have any questions about 
any of our programs.


Memorial Candles & Birthday Greetings

• The Congregation sends out a reminder letter with a memorial 

candle when you have a yahrzeit for a loved one. We  also send 
annual birthday greetings. Let the office know if you would prefer 
to not receive candles, or are not receiving reminder letters/
birthday greetings.


Remembrance/Dedications

• If you would like to honor your loved ones who have departed, we 

offer Memorial Plaques in the Sanctuary. They are a permanent 
remembrance for those who are no longer with us. The cost is 
$500 per plaque. In addition, one can dedicate a Prayer book to 
honor a special occasion ($36) or a gold leaf in the vestibule’s 
Tree of Life ($200). For more information, please call Carole in 
the office.


• As our Mi Sheberach list grows, we are not sure if some of our 
congregants and friends still need to be on the list.  Please call 
Carole so that we can update our list and keep it current.


Cemetery

• The Cemetery Rules and Fees document of Congregation Shaara 

Tfille spells out eligibility, rights, and fees. It also sets 
guidelines for use of the building and sanctuary during funerals. 
Call the office at 518-584-2370 if you wish to receive an 
electronic copy of the document.


• Our Cemetery is open year round. We ask that you be careful 
when visiting. The walkway can be slippery.
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Contributions and Mazel To


Memorial Candles

Rhoda and Avram Freedberg in memory of Bessie Rogovin Padell

Rhoda and Avram Freedberg in memory of Chava Greef Rogovin

Rhoda and Avram Freedberg in memory of Rebecca Babitsky 
Freedberg

Dede Hirsch in memory of Edith Hirsch

Susan and Joseph Greenbaum in memory of Sarah Shapot Schwartz

Ellen and Robert Messing in memory of Lee Messing

Roberta and Leonard Mintzer in memory of Max Schecter

Denise and Joel Gershowitz in memory of Oskar Rosenfeld

Denise and Joel Gershowitz in memory of Alice Goldsmith

Dorothy Deutsch in memory of Herbert Greene

Dorothy Deutsch in memory of Margaret Greene

Helen and Sid Gordon in memory of Paul Scheuerman

J. Lawrence Paltrowitz in memory of M. Louis Paltrowitz

J. Lawrence Paltrowitz in memory of Irene Paltrowitz

Carole and Allan Polacsek in memory of Robert Polacsek

Francine and Marc Robin in memory of Daniel Robin

Judy Zassenhaus in memory of Anna Berkowitz

Dorothy Sanders and Family in memory of Gordon Sanders

Dorothy Sanders and Family in memory of Bernard Smith

Dorothy Sanders and Family in memory of Betty Smith

Dorothy Sanders and Family in memory of Simon Sanders

Dorothy Sanders and Family in memory of Bertha Sanders

Sondra Silverhart in memory of Samuel Silverhart

Sondra Silverhart in memory of Minnie Silverhart

Marcia Snyder in memory of Abram Tabachnick

David Kieserman in memory of Judith Craven

Wilma and David Koss in memory of Esther Weinstein

Terry and Harold Weinstein in memory of Albert Weinstein

Terry and Harold Weinstein in memory of Sarah Weinstein


Memorial Candles (cont.)

Paula and Jonathan Fishbein in memory of Harry Goldsmith

Paula and Jonathan Fishbein in memory of Alice Goldsmith

Paula and Jonathan Fishbein in memory of Lena Getzoff


Cemetery Upkeep Fund

Larry Aronson

Helen and Sid Gordon


General Contributions

Pamela, Carole and Allan Polacsek Mazel Tov to Bunny Kasin on her 
special birthday

Patricia Bruder

Bert Isen a contribution for a projector upgrade


Building Fund

Sharon Dunn and Harvey Zirofsky 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund

Judy Zassenhaus


Mitzvah Club 2022-2023

Anonymous

Patricia Bruder

Sharon Dunn and Harvey Zirofsky

Judith and Martin Kaplan

Diane White and Ted Orosz

J. Lawrence Paltrowitz/PAL’s ALLIANCE, LTD. 


Congregation Shaara Tfille would like to welcome 
new member Sharon Sierra


Congregation Shaara Tfille would like to welcome 
new member Joanne Levine


Mazel Tov to Susan and Philip Weissman on the birth of 
their grandson, Cameron Joel Weissman, son of Ellen and 
Evan Weissman.  Cameron was born on July 19, 2022


As we begin to open the building up, we would like to know what kind of classes you would like to see for adult education, 
and would you like mornings, afternoons or evenings.  Please contact Rabbi Marmon or the office with your suggestions.


Please note the office will be closed on September 2, 5, 26, 27 and 28, 2022, and on October 5, 10, 11, 17,18 and 21, 2022.
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Yahrtzeit List for September/Octobe
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Special Wishes


  September Birthdays & Anniversaries 

	 04 Allan & Carole Polacsek

	 09 Robert Edwards

	 12 Rick & Judy Singer

	 14 Sid & Helen Gordon

	 16 Richard Chait

	 18 John Keene

	 19 Lynn Kalish

	 20 Eileen Woodcock

	 23 Marc Robin

	 24 David Koss

	 24 Howard Stark & Marilyn Shapiro

	 25 Ellen Messing

	 28 William & Carole Leakakos

	 28 Judith Thomas Solomon

	 29 Sophia Nadi


October Birthdays & Anniversaries

	 03 Robert Katzman

	 03 Norman Mann

	 05 Robert & Ellen Messing

	 06 Matt Stein

	 14 Samuel & Roberta Gottesman

	 16 Lena Stein

	 19 Andrew Kahn

	 20 Jocelyn Keene

	 20 Pamela Polacsek

	 21 Renee Barr

	 22 Allen Kasin

	 24 Allan Polacsek

	 28 Jerry Grodin & Felice Karlitz

	 29 Joseph Greenbaum

	 29 Boaz Marmon

	 30 Samuel Gottesman


Vets In Our Thoughts - by Sid G


We had a number of WWII members in our Congregation – all good people. We still have one left, and that is how it 
works. You come into this world, you live in it for a time, and then you go somewhere else. Think to see and be with your 

Synagogue Breakfast  Prepared by the Men’s Club - September 11th and October 9th


Please join us for a sumptious breakfast on Sunday, September 11th  at 9:30am as  we celebrate the end of 
5782. On October 9th, our speaker will be our very own Rabbi Marmon, after which we will be decorating our 
Synagogue Sukkot. We are very excited to be having our Hebrew School families joining us on this special 
morning.  The cost is $10.00 for everyone over 13 years of age. We ask that you rsvp to the office by 
September 7th  and October 6th  so that we can prepare accordingly.


The Jewish War Veterans meeting will be held at about 11:00am following each breakfast. The Jewish War 
Veterans of America Post 36 of Saratoga Springs New York, is happy to report that four new members have 
joined our organization. Anyone interested in joining or obtaining information on JWV Post 36, please contact 
Commander Sam Gottesman at 518-796-0134 or via email samuelgottesman@yahoo.com


mailto:samuelgottesman@yahoo.com
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Havurah Vatik

We have been working on programs to present to our members, which include ANYONE who would like 
to be included. Starting this September, programs will be in person (unless there is another Covid crisis, 
kinahora), followed by a lunch catered by Cindy Shaw of ‘What’s Cooking’. 


The September program will take place at our usual time and place:  third Tuesday (September 20), 11 am, at Congregation 
Shaara Tfilla on Weibel Avenue, Saratoga Springs.  This program is quite unusual and very exciting:  Skidmore Professor of 

Religion, Greg Spinner, will present a new look at the shifting and obscure figure of Lilith:  “Revis(it)ing Lilith.”  He will describe how she develops 
over time from a single mention in the TaNaKh, to Adam’s first partner, to a demonic figure, and on to reinvention as a feminist icon.  Greg Spinner 
teaches religion at Skidmore College, with courses ranging across midrash, myth, mysticism, and more.  We hope you will join us in September.

 

October holds another very exciting opportunity:  as Rabbi Linda prepares to launch a fall/winter exhibition at the Spring Street Gallery in Saratoga 
Springs, she will present a program to Havurah Vatik, providing us an inside look at the art works she will display.  Mark your calendar for October 
25 (last Tuesday of this month), 11 am at Shaara Tfille.


Reservations are requested by email at havurahvatik@gmail.com by the prior Thursday, so that appropriate food preparations can be made.

mailto:havurahvatik@gmail.com
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From the Desk of Rabbi Marmon (Continued from page 1)


Our sukkah teaches us not to judge by appearances. It’s not just that what was an open patch of grass or concrete or deck or patio one 
week is a sacred enclosure the next, but also that a sukkah is typically not much to look at. Some do dress them up quite a bit, but most 
people’s sukkah looks – to the unfamiliar observer – shoddy, ramshackle, and unfinished. No one is ever shocked if their sukkah blows 
over or falls apart in a strong wind. It’s not built to last. All true. And yet, it is in our sukkah that we receive the Ushpizin (the seven 
figures from biblical history who are mystical guests in our sukkah each night); it is our time in the sukkah that we describe in our 
prayers as “the time of our joy;” it is our fragile sukkah that reminds us of that time period in our history when our ancestors, newly 
freed from slavery, wandered the desert without a visible source of water, food, or shelter, while God, the “Source of Living Waters,” 
who “feeds all,” our “high tower and sheltering rock” miraculously provided for all their needs.


The sukkah is a reminder too that perfection is not always the right goal. In fact, the sukkah is invalid if it is too complete. We must be 
able to see the sky through the s’khakh which forms its roof. Although it is permissible to build a sukkah with four walls and a doorway, 
a sukkah is valid with as few as two complete walls and a partial third. Although the sukkah should be strong enough to hold up to 
typical winds, it need not be strong enough to survive storms. When the weather is unpleasant, we do not try to weatherproof our 
sukkah, we go inside. It’s quite healthy for us to realize that perfection is often impossible; God expects only that we do our best, and 
we should be satisfied with that standard too. The sukkah’s very imperfection is what makes it a holy space, while it’s more perfectly 
constructed neighbor is a tool shed. 


What lessons can you draw from the sukkah, the holy, holey, wholly unique hut at the center of Sukkot?


(On October 9th, Men’s Club will be preparing a breakfast after which we will be 
decorating our Synagogue Sukkot. We are very excited to be having our Hebrew 
School families joining us on this special morning.  The cost is $10.00 for everyone 
over 13 years of age. We ask that you rsvp to the office by October 6th  so that we 
can prepare accordingly.)


Desk of Sid - Hello to All

 

A summer update on our cemetery- new blacktop where needed in the parking lot and paths for the cemetery. The head stones almost look like new. 
Work will be started on front fence. Other work planed on new fence around cemetery. Take a look for yourself. You will be pleased. Thank you to all that 
helped up to now. Take care and keep safe. Our community works hard to keep our projects going.


 


65 Phila Street- An Update - by Dick Chait


Earlier this year in The Scroll, I summarized the historical significance and present fate of the rundown house at 65 Phila Street.  This article provides an 
update to what has been happening with the much-needed renovation of the property purchased by the Saratoga Springs Preservation Foundation (SSPF) in 
May 2021.


SSPF reports that work on the interior of the house has begun. Contractors have removed both the plaster as well as the material fastened to the structural 
members of the house that provide the base for the aforementioned plaster.  In addition, windows have been removed and stored prior to the restoration of 
the sashes. SSPF also reports that it has received a grant from The 1772 Foundation for the rehabilitation of 65 Phila Street which supplements the partial 
funding already received from many local contributors, though more monies are needed to take this historically - and architecturally - valuable project 
through to completion.


A final thought: it may be difficult to tell from the outside, but from the building permit on the door one can be sure that progress is being made inside.  All 
in all, it is a great start to the rehabilitation of this building, which is linked closely to the history of the Jewish community in Saratoga.    
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Baruch Haba - Blessed is he who comes.  

 


After a two-year delay due to the pandemic, we finally met on Sunday, June 26, 2022, to celebrate and officially welcome 
Rabbi Boaz Marmon as our spiritual leader and teacher.  Also, this was our first in-person fundraiser in three years.  We are 
grateful for sponsorships and underwriting of all that a happy event like this entails - food, flowers, postage, paper goods, 
etc. The congregation's generosity saved us several thousand dollars in costs.

 

A hearty Yasher koach - thank you, to the Sisterhood volunteers whose hard work made this celebration happen!

 
Judith Ehrenshaft, Sisterhood President
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